Coulee Sno-Drifters

March Meeting 2024
By Secretary Jim Tempke
The March Meeting was held at Dale’s Shed. There were 10 people in attendance.
President Gary Hanson started the meeting around 7:00 PM. There were several drink items left over from the outing at Jeff’s Cabin. Most of the refreshments were consumed, the rest were sold.
The meeting minutes from February were approved. Nothing happened in February, so there wasn’t anything new to report.
Terry Houlihan reported that the Club Treasury has $4151.15. By official count, there are 30 paid members for the year.
Mr Trail Boss, Ron Kendhammer, said that the Trail is closed for the season. The Trail Workday was held March 9th to remove all the Trail signage. Most of the work had been completed by the noted start time.
There was a washout on the Trail north of Onalaska. It is believed that the State will be responsible for the fix. Can’t let any of the bicycles fall into the hole.

The Social Calendar was discussed:
Bret Haydysch attempted to make arrangements in February for the Club Banquet to be held in Bangor. The arrangements at Bangor did not work out. 

Stan Schwier contacted The Ridge regarding the Banquet. The Banquet will be held Sunday April 14th. There will be drinks at around 5:30 followed by dinner at about 6:00. Please RSVP Stan at stanarcticcat@charter.net.
President Gary had talked with Ben George at 2Brothers regarding some kind of event to be held next year to get Club exposure and draw in new Club members. The event could be at 2Brothers. No details to report to date.
Nancy and Brian Olson reported on the Alliance Meeting. Due to the lack of snow, the groomers are having difficulty finding their way home to the Alliance Shed.
Nancy reminded everyone to sell calendars as the Club is still obliged to sell our allotment. We have sold 160 of the 250 allotted. The Club voted to purchase 10 calendars in February since our return on the investment has been positive from previous years.
The winner of the CMN 50/50 raffle from the March Meeting was either Brian or Nancy Olson, although I am not sure which one. The amount of the winnings was $20.00. 
Dale and Barb Bates are still collecting donations from the boxes for CMN. The amount of donations has dropped. Dale has about $520.00 to date.
At this point in the meeting, elections were held for Club officers. Same train/same railroad.
President 


His Honorable Gary Hanson 

Vice President 

Dale Bates

Treasurer


Terry Houlihan

Secretary
Jim Tempke 

Board Members
Jeff Schaub, Terry Houlihan, Todd Michael

Alliance Representative
Brian and Nancy Olson with Dale as a backup

Trail Boss for Life
Ron Kendhammer

Social Committee
Stan Schwier

The next meeting is scheduled for Thursday September 5th, 2024. The Meeting will be at Dale Bates Shed at 7:00 PM. 
